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Hello Team plus One!!!  

Hello May 

It’s May everyone which means Mother’s Day Celebration, My Birth-
day Celebration, and Memorial Day Celebration!! My term is almost 
over with one month to go!! We have increased our memberships and 
added Leo Club too!! (Congratulations Monrovia Lions Club) This is 
so AWESOME Lions!! 

Did you go to the AWESOME State Convention last month?? I see a lot 
of you there but I could see a lot more of you. All kinds of information 
especially the new Lions Portal!! Have you tried it? Like anything new 
you have to get used to it. 

With me coming to the end don’t forget to get your information of the 

new or no changes of Officers to DGE John Waymire so he can get his 
directory all ready for his year!! He has to turn the information in May 
so the sooner the better and while you are at it have you schedule your 
visit with him??? See the new dues for 2024-2025 year with an increase 

amount. 

Changing the World by Covering the Need,  

Serving With A Smile, 

DG Patti Foxx 
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All Lions / Leos 
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DG Patti Foxx 

Lebanon Club visit 

 

DG Patti ready for the Solar Eclipse  

(Photo credit DGE John Waymire) 

DG Patti from Brazil Lions Club hand a 

check to Randy Kaelber for their annual 

Veteran Day Luncheon.  



Page 4 

Issue 11 

Lafayette Club visit (photos courtesy of DG Patti Foxx and PDG Pat Short) 

 Lion Diane Haby  

Acting President 

Aki Kamsali  

 

Lion Dave Ehlers  

Council Chair 

Bob Hrdy  
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Clinton Lions 

New Member for Clinton Lions Club 

Pictured on the left is Clinton Lions 

Club President Jerry Spurr welcoming 

our newest club member Lion Brycen 

Dalbey into our club while sponsor 

Lion Chris Strohm looks on. 

 

(Photo courtesy of Lion Charles Doc Rutan)  

New Clinton Lions Member Pic-

tured left to right are Clinton Li-

ons President Jerry Spurr, new 

member Robert Jackson and Li-

ons Membership Chairman Dean 

Strohm welcoming   Lion Jack-

son into our club.  Sponsor Mike 

Ruffattola was unavailable for 

the photo  

(photo courtesy of Lion Dennis Jones)  
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Prairie Creek Lions 

Casen Smith  Daxyn Bellerd  

Easter Egg Hunt a Big Success 

50 children, ages 1-12 participated in 

the Annual Poland Community Lions 

Easter Egg Hunt, Saturday March 

23rd.  All children received a free 

book, visited the Easter bunny and 

searched for over 1000 candy filled 

plastic Easter eggs. Six lucky partici-

pants won bikes, while another seven 

won fun filled Easter baskets.   

(All photos courtesy of Dawn Keller Doll) 

Finder of the big egg, Emilia Vaughn Davies  Karsen Ritter  Layla Pennington  

Sadie Shepherd  Sadie Spelbring  Lion Steve King Easter Bunny & Lion Leesa 
Walker  
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Frankfort Lions  
Frankfort Lions Club met on March 26th.   

PID Nick Xinopoulos was kept busy making 

presentations/inductions.   

One Melvin Jones Fellow, three new members, a 

Sponsorship award and two Certificates of Appre-

ciation. 

(All photos courtesy of Mike Nicols) 
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Lafayette Lions  

Lafayette Lions PDGs Pat and 

Charlie Short and Lion Aki Kam-

sali (w/friend Sam) attended lo-

cal Civic Theatre play. Lion Aki 

and Sam are PhD students at 

Purdue University. Pat and 

Charlie are mentors through the 

PU International Friendship 

Program to Aki and 5 other in-

ternational students.  

(photo courtesy of PDG Pat Short) 

Brookston Lions  

Members of the Brookston Lions Club assisted Frontier      

Elementary staff for Pre K eye screenings. 

(Photo courtesy of Lion Linda Hall) 
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Clinton Lions  
Recently the Clinton Lions Club received and 

installed a new AED Unit in our new club-

house.  Pictured left to right are 2nd Vice 

President Chris Strohm,, Lion President Jerry 

Spurr, and 1st Vice President Dave Marietta 

displaying the unit.  This project was made 

possible through a grant from the Vermillion 

County Community Foundation.  Hopefully 

we may never need to put this equipment to 

use but if and when the need arises we will be 

able to do so. We wish to thank the Vermillion 

County Community Foundation for their sup-

port with this addition to our clubhouse.  To-

gether we can proudly live up to the Lions 

Motto  "WE SERVE” 

(Photo courtesy of Dean Strohm)  

Zionsville Lions  

Happy 100th Birthday Lion Meg Julien !  

Meg would bring her husband, who was going blind,  to the Zi-

onsville Lions Clubs meetings year after year. She said one day 

the President of the Club said " why Meg your always here, why 

don't you just join." So she did, becoming Zionsville's 1st female 

Lion.   

Meg stayed active in the Club meetings until Covid restrictions 

kept her at her residence more.  

Thank you Lion Meg for years of Serving as a Zionsville Lion, 

recruiting many Lions, and just being a upbeat wonderful per-

son.   

(Photos courtesy of Gail Robbins) 

ZLC Lion Fred Hampton 98 wishing           

Lion  Meg Julien a Happy 100th Birthday ! 
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Lafayette Lions 

Clinton Lions 

On April 17 following dinner, Robert Suseland 

(Tippecanoe County Soil & Water Conservation Dis-

trict Rural Conservationist) gave a great presenta-

tion on Invasive Species in our area and throughout 

Indiana. Yours truly (PDG Pat) was surprised to 

hear that Burning Bush and Bradford Pears are on 

the hit list. Of course we all know that honeysuckle 

is a bad agent too.  

Club President Veronica Pickens, Robert 

Suseland and PDG Charlie Short. 

(All photos courtesy of PDG Pat Short) 

New Member for Clinton Lions Club. 

Pictured left to right are Clinton Lions 

Club Treasurer Dennis Jones, visiting 

PDG Charles Short, new member Bar-

ry Gurney and Clinton Lions President 

Jerry Spurr.  Lion Gurney was spon-

sored by Lion Dennis Jones and be-

comes the 95th Clinton Lion member.  

(Photo courtesy of Clinton Lion Secretary 

Charles "Doc" Rutan)  
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Zionsville Lions 

Two of 3 Playgrounds need mulch.  

A small (and wet!) group of Lions 

got together to finish off the 

spreading of 45 yards of play-

ground mulch. I’m happy to re-

port that  they didn’t let the in-

clement weather stop them from 

finishing the  task!  

Left to right : 

Tom Price, Kevin Jerich, Gordon 

White and Larry Randel. Not pic-

tured Chuck Jerich, Mike Heffner 

and Mike Zeller. 

(Photo: Mike Heffner ) 

Zionsville Lions Club was honored to have Mayor John Stehr discuss plans on the future look of the 

South Village Planned Urban Development project .   

He brought display boards to show the 75 Lions attending and answered all questions that Lions had.  

ZLC President Donna 

Fisher, 2nd  VP Jason 

Baker, Mayor John Stehr, 

1VP Mike Zeller.  

(Photo courtesy of Gail Rob-

bins) 
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Monrovia Lions 
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Plainfield Lions 
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Westfield Lions 
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Hello Fellow Lions of 25 C, 

Welcome to May! The Indianapolis 500 – Memorial Day – the unofficial start of summer! 

And May is the time to review our service projects and fund-raising efforts of the current year. Should we conduct a 

SWOT (Strengths, Weaknesses, Opportunities, Threats) analysis of our community? What has worked well? What 

needs to be tweaked? Should we partner with another community group – local school, scouts, 4-H, church? Is our 

current fund-raising efforts meeting the service needs of our community? Is a different fund-raiser needed? 

And May is the time to plan for next year. Which projects had the most impact on the community and need to be con-

tinued? What projects are not producing the positive effect we need? Is there a new service project that would address 

a need in our community? 

And May is reward time for our club. We need to honor the efforts of our officers and service chairs. These people 

make the club work. Let’s honor their efforts. LCI has many awards that can be presented to deserving club members. 

We all want a “Thank You” for our efforts. 

And May is Lions election month. When you elect your new officers, please report them to LCI as soon as possible 

(The directory printer is on a tight print schedule.) so that the 24/25 district directory can be as complete and accurate 

as possible. I especially need email addresses and phone numbers to be very accurate. The directory is only as good 

as the information entered into the database. 

We need a way to contact clubs and their officers to pass on vital information about district activities, club activities, 

and member activities. As your District Governor Elect, I am scheduling my official club visits for next year. Please call 

me to set up a visit. My goal is to visit every club and help each club be as great as they can be. 

If a club needs assistance entering officer information into LCI, please contact Gretchen Xinopoulos, District Adminis-

trator, at 317-440-6711. She is more than willing to help all Lions stay informed. 

ATTENTION ALL CLUB OFFICERS: We have scheduled training for all current and new 24/25 club officers on May 

29 and May 31. The training will be over Zoom and directions will be sent to you so that you may enter day or both 

days. The content will be the same each day. This is a great opportunity to pick up information and hints from Lions 

trainers who know what officers need to know and do to make their club a positive service force in their communities. 

There will be more information to follow. Thanks for all you do for your community. 

Question: How has your efforts to keep the following 3 New Year’s Resolutions for Lions going: 

#1: Bring in one new member.  

#2: Start one new service project, and 

 #3: Enjoy being a Lion. 

 

If I can assist your club in any way, please contact me. 

Thank you for allowing me to serve as your First Vice District Governor. 

Covering the Need, Serving with a Smile 

John Waymire 

DGE 

A Message from 1st Vice District Governor John Waymire 
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Here in a few days, we will be celebrating our state convention. That means, our Lions calendar 

year will soon be coming to a close and the new lion’s year will be starting. With the new year, new 

club officers will be elected. Hopefully, clubs are finalizing their elections. Club secretaries will be 

inputting the new officer’s information into the LCI website. It is very important that the name, ad-

dress, telephone number and email information be correct. Other important information is the 

time, date, and location of each clubs meeting. This information needs to be as accurate as possible 

because it is used to develop the district directory. The directory is used by the governor to plan 

club visits. The governor may want to inform the zone chair and club president of awards that will 

be presented to club members. Club presidents may want to pass on club events so other lions in 

the district could attend. I know that people are hesitant about giving out this information. Direc-

tories are not given out to the public. The district governor and vice governors, district secretary 

and treasurer and zone chairs receive a directory. The directories are also distributed to each club 

president and secretary as well as past district governors. When the governor and I needed to con-

tact some clubs, the information in the directory was not up to date. Telephone numbers and email 

addresses had changed. Please keep the district informed of any club and member changes that oc-

cur throughout the year. Any changes to the directory that occur should be sent to the cabinet sec-

retary who will distribute the updated information to the clubs.  

A Message from 2nd Vice District Governor Paul Scheetz 

 

 

There is Unclaimed money that has several Lions Clubs listed that you 
haven't claimed your refund. Those clubs are the following: Martins-

ville Noon, Martinsville Evening, Newport, Flora, Goshen,     
Zionsville, Clinton, Rossville, Whitestown, Young America just 

to name a few.        
The website is  https://www.indianaunclaimed.gov 

Go and claim your unclaimed money!! 

https://na01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.indianaunclaimed.gov%2F&data=05%7C02%7C%7Ce289d26950554a56fb1f08dc39233aea%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C638448070689490764%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjo
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CONVENTION PHOTOS 

Patti awarded Melvin Jones Award DG Patti nominated DGE John Waymire with the 

25-C Presidential Medal award winner 

DGE John Waymire with the assistance 

of DG Patti, PID Linda Tincher, PIP 

Frank Moore and PID Doug Losier.  

DG Patti presided over the Satur-

day luncheon.  

 

DG Patti Foxx getting 

ready to stand in the 

reception line at the 

State Convention   

(Photo courtesy of Gail 

Robbins) 

(Photos from various contributors) 
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CONVENTION PHOTOS 

PDG Charlie Short receiving his 6 

diamond MJF pin from Past Inter-

national President J Frank 

Moore at the Saturday banquet.  

 PDGs Pat (received 3 diamond 

pin) and Charlie being thanked 

by PIP Moore and PID Linda 

Tincher for their support of the 

Lions Foundation.  

Lion Veronica Pickens 

with her daughter Lion 

Daphney, inducted by 

PIP J Frank Moore at 

the Saturday lunch.  

Lions Gene and Kathy 

Mellinger (Rossville 

Area Lions Club)  

Members of the Martinsville Noon 

Lions Club. Left hand side- Dan-

ielle Drapalik, Lion Jennifer and 

Ross Drapalik.  

(Photos courtesy of PDG Pat Short this 

page and next) 
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CONVENTION PHOTOS 

 

Lion Roberta and PDG Charles Roth (Brookston 

Lions Club)  

Lions Steve and  Linda Hall (Brookston Lions Club)  

Lion Charlotte and PCC Jim Query (Spencer Li-

ons Club)  
Lions Tom and Gail Robbins (Zionsville Lions Club)  

Lion Vicky and Council Chair Bob Hrdy 

((Lafayette Lions Club)  
Lion Gretchen and PID Nick Xinopolous 

(Brownsburg Lions Club)  
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A Message from PCC Reed Fish 
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A Message from ISBVI 
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A Message from DG Patti Foxx 
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A Message from Lion Rose Russell, Trustee 
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A Message from GST Chair Cindy Russell 

ADVOCACY – Another Form of Service 

Election years tend to spur the advocate in all of us. We become hyper-sensitive to our 

community’s needs and aware of the lack of services or information. LCI has resources 

available for your advocacy initiative. Here is what you will find on the LCI website. 

https://cdn2.webdamdb.com/md_cvbQ3tnD5pc4.jpg.pdf?v=1 

Let your voice be heard, 
Lion Cindy Russell GST chair 
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May 2024 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

   1 2 3 4 

5 6 7 8 9 10 11 
District C 
Wrap-Up 
9-12 

12 13 14 15 16 17 18 

19 20 21 22 23 24 25 

26 27 28 29  Zoom 
Training 
for Club  
Officers 

30 31  Zoom 
Training 
for Club  
Officers 

 

Official Visits Schedule: 

May 11th, 2024  District C Wrap-Up 9-12 at Brazil YMCA 

May 29th, 2024  Zoom Training for 2024/25 New Club Officers 

May 31st, 2024  Zoom Training for 2024/25 New Club Officers 
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June 2024 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

      1 

2 3 4 5 6 7 8 

9 10 11 12 13 14 15 

16 17 18 19 20 21 22 

23 24 25 26 27 28 29 

30       

Official Visits Schedule: 
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IMPORTANT DATES FOR 2023-2024 

 

Mission 1.5 

International President Dr. Patti Hill has challenged us to join in Mission 

1.5 – to grow to 1.5 million members by June 30th, 2027. If every club 

would host one membership drive think how close we will be to achieving 

our target for the year and how many more hands we will have to do ser-

vice for our communities and our world!!  

Build a Team, Build a Vision, Build a Plan, Build Success 

MAY 11TH, 2024 Wrap up End of the Year 

Meeting. At Brazil YMCA Community Room 

225 E Kruzan Street, Brazil, IN 47834. 

Starting at 9am with Donuts and Orange 

Juice!! (BYO Coffee). Come and have fun!!!  
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*In Remembrance* 
Lion Linda Barnett of Michigantown Lions Club.  

We lost one of our club members, Lions Mary Hood --- a sprightly 93 

year old.   

Lion Mary joined the Lafayette Lions Club on March 1, 1996.  She and her 

husband, Lion Eldon Hood (deceased) were stalwart members of our club 

and throughout their tenures as Lions, both worked on many committees 

and contributed to the success of the club and its ability to help others in our 

community. 



DISTRICT 25-C NEWSLETTER 
EDITOR 
Terri Delp 
leetd@hotmail.com 

Hello District 25-c and friends.  Thank you for putting your faith 

and confidence in me to send out a timely and informative news-

letter.   

Thank you so much for submitting your clubs news articles and 

photos.  They are greatly appreciated and I will do my best to 

include each and every one.  Keep them coming!!  I kindly ask 

that you have a brief description of  what the photo depicts and 

perhaps the names of anyone in the photo.  I also like to give 

credit to those behind the lens—the photographer! 

Also, if there is anything you would like to see added or removed 

from the newsletter, please share that as well.   
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